
Spring Greetings! 
 
As I write this article it finally feels like spring has arrived after a long winter.  It is so nice to see 
the green grass, tulips and daffodils blooming.  The leaves on the trees are budding and will 
soon be covering the branches.  It is an awesome time of new birth that I revel in each year. 
 
On Sunday May 20

th
, 50 days after Easter, we celebrate Pentecost.  Pentecost  is the Greek 

name for Shavuot, which is the spring harvest festival of the Israelites.  On this day, strong 
winds and tongues of fire from the Holy Spirit, burst into the house where the disciples and their 
friends from surrounding countries gathered.  As the wind blew through the home, tongues of 
fire touched each person with the Spirit of God.  As a result, the people could all understand 
each other, even though they spoke in different languages.  On Pentecost Sunday we celebrate 
the birth of the Christian Church.   Happy Birthday everyone! 
 
As we reach the end of May we are gearing down from another busy and successful year of  
activities and outreach.  I am ever so grateful for the commitment and dedication of our        
congregational members.  It means so much to see your deep faith shining through the        
ministries you have with each other and extend into the wider community.   
 
The month of June is packed with special celebrations.  As a congregation we will celebrate the 
sacrament of Holy Communion on June 3

rd
 and on June 10

th
 we celebrate the 93

rd
 anniversary 

of our United Church of Canada, as well as, the promotion of our 
young people.  On June 17

th
 we give thanks for Fathers and on June 

24
th
 we will have a Summerfest Service, pot-luck lunch and games 

for all ages in the Fellowship Hall.  Then on Sunday July 1
st
 we will 

celebrate Canada.  You are invited to wear red and white to        
commemorate Canada Day. 
 
During the month of July, I will be leading the Sunday Worship     
Services and in August, we will have guest speakers while I am on 
holidays.  Our annual Planning Day will be on Saturday August 25

th
 

held at the church this year.  I am grateful that for the past 11 years 
the ministry teams were willing to drive to my home in Cheltenham.   
 
I hope you will be part of as many services and events as you are 
able.  May you have a safe and happy summer. 
 
With blessings and Joy, 
Rev. Cooper 
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Chair of  Council  

 

Submitted by C. MacLean 

 

There have been two council meetings since the Annual Congregational meeting.  Here are some of 
the highlights from those meetings. 
 
We recognize the transportation challenges in the GTA and are making changes to the location of 
two upcoming events to make them more accessible for everyone.  
 
The annual planning day will be held on August 25 at the church; details for the event will be sent in 
early August. 
 
On June 24

th
 our first Summerfest event will be held in Fellowship Hall with an informal worship   

service followed by a delicious potluck lunch and games for all ages.  
 
Members of Council approved financial grants for youth in our congregation who are planning to   
attend a United Church or other Christian camp this summer. Please contact K. Shikaze for more 
details on the grants. 
 
In June we will bid farewell to S. Vidovic, the Tenor Section Lead in the choir. We thank him for  
sharing his gift of music with us over the last year and wish him well as he completes his studies at 
the Glenn Gould School. 
 
Under L. Fujitaôs leadership, a database of members and friends of Bayview United is being          
developed that will centralize changes to the contact information and status. A new telephone tree 
will be created to improve our ability to contact and share information in our community. 
 
Our search for leaders for the Youth and Sunday School classes continues with ads posted at     
Emmanuel and Knox Colleges and at Toronto Conference.  Until those positions are filled we are 
asking for volunteers to lead classes for September. 
 
This year the Japanese Canadian Cultural Centre will be recognizing the contributions made by 
churches to the Japanese Canadian community at their Nostalgia Night 2018 held in July.  At this 
year's celebration, K. and R. Shikaze have agreed to attend and receive the award for Bayview  
United Church.  
 
It is my great privilege to be a part of a caring and joy filled community and hope you have a       
wonderful summer. 
 



Ongoing   

 

Eva's Place:  All toiletries, soap, shampoo, toothbrushes, toothpaste, etc. are 

accepted weekly to help the youth at Eva's Place. 

Food Bank:  You are invited to bring non-perishable food items for the Lansing Food 

Bank.  

Eyeglasses Project:  We are accepting  old or no longer used eyeglasses and 

sunglasses to support teams of doctors running volunteer eye clinics in many countries. 

The Leprosy Mission Canada:  Please bring your used postage stamps to church 

that are cut out from the envelopes, leaving about a 1/4 inch paper border. 

Nearly New Shop:  This shop at Lansing United Church will be happy to receive 

your gently used clothing, toys, kitchenware, shoes, jewelry, baby clothes, bedding, and 

other linen goods.  There is a list on the bulletin board of acceptable items and where 

and when they can be delivered. 

 Community and Global Partnership  
Submitted by I. Kagawa 

 

DVRR:  An Eritrean family of four arrived in late March and are slowly settling in.  For years, the 

Nearly New Shop at Lansing United Church has donated clothing and other items to help our DVRR 

refugees.  After being closed for renovations, they are re-opening soon and will appreciate your    

donated items.  All income will go towards their outreach activities. 

Mission and Service Stew Day was held on March 4th.  Stew sales ($383.75), bake table ($140), 

Japanese food table ($286) and cookbooks ($16.25) raised a total of $826.50 for our Mission and 

Service Fund. 

On January 24th, Mission Sunday, we served delicious homemade soup and raised $368.  Our  

Lenten offerings ($1,812) brought the total to $2,180.  An additional $1,000 was added from the 

Audrey Sasaki Fukuzawa Fund making a total of $3,180 which was forwarded to Doctors without 

Borders. 

On Sundays, our team members have been reading the Calls to Action set forth by the Truth and 

Reconciliation Commission.  We hope that by reading this, it will make us aware of this very          

important issue. 

As you can see, it takes many hands to make soup, stew, baked goods, Japanese food, etc.  Your 

support enables us to raise money for the above mentioned organizations.  Thank you. 


